
Pattnaik) 
Under Secretar to Goyt. of India 

No. 12037/03/2018-FTC 
Department of Personnel and Training 

Training Division 

Block No. IV, 3I  Floor, Old JNU Campus, 
New Delhi-67 Dated 12.01.2018 

Subject: IFC Milken Institute Capital Markets Program. 

The undersigned is directed to say that the International Finance Corporation 
(IFC), in partnership with Milken Institute Capitals Market and George Washington 
University, offers an 8 month specialized training programme on 'Capital Market 
Development'. The program is available for the officers of All India Services/ Group 'A' 
officers belonging to organized central services/State Civil Services and preferably 
having experience in the field of Finance/Banking/Capital Market. 

The program consists of two semesters, namely (i) Academic coursework at the 
George Washington University Business School and (ii) Internship Placement with 
financial institutions primarily in the United States. The participants will earn 12 credits 
for completing their coursework at the George Washington University and will earn a 
certificate of completion for the same. Further, they will be given an opportunity to 
network with prominent practitioners through the weekly seminar series held as a co-
curricular component the program. 

The applications, on receipt, will be forwarded to IFC, who will reach out to the 
nominated candidates to provide them with details to start the application process. Upon 
submission of complete application online, officers will be called for interview over 
phone/skype. Based on the outcome of the interview, the officers will be selected to 
participate in the above programme. The cost towards tuition fee of the program shall be 
borne by IFC and living allowance/air fare and other related expenses will be borne by 
respective Departments. The entire period of the training shall be treated as "on duty". 

Interested officers are requested to send the advance copy of their applications 
on plain paper along with their CV and contact details including e-mail id to the 
undersigned, either by post or by e-mail at pk.pattnaik@nic.in  latest by 22.01.2018. 
Applications through proper channel may follow thereafter. 

To 

All AIS officers / Group 'A' officers belonging to organized central services/State Civil 
Services  
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